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The Corporation of the Township of Brock 

Addendum to Council Agenda 

Municipal Administration Building 

Electronic Meeting 

Session Seven Monday, June 22, 2020 

6. Consent Agenda 

c) Correspondence 

694 Cole Fox – Requesting funds from Township to cover the cost of 
replacing a hedge 

Resolution 
That communication no. 694 be received for information and filed. 

705 Gord Kirby – Request to temporarily "block off" the very top North end of 
Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton for Seven Meadows Canada Day Block 
Party 

Resolution 
That the request contained in communication no. 705 be denied. 
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Correspondence 

This document is available in alternate formats upon request. 
Please contact the Clerk’s Department at 705-432-2355. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Cole Fox
To: Brock General
Cc: Claire Doble
Subject: Property damage, hedge
Date: June 18, 2020 1:03:17 PM

To Whom it may concern.

I am writing to request $1500.00- $2000.00 from
the township of Brock to cover the cost of
replacing my hedge.

Unfortunately back in November of 2019, my
hedge was cut back away from the sidewalk, but
to the point it will not grow back in. This not only
is an eye sore to the residents of Beaverton, but
also allows excessive light to shine into my front
windows from the arena across the street. On top
of all of that it was trimmed leaving dangerous
spikes that someone could hurt themselves on.

I did not recieve any notice that my hedge was
going to be cut. I have pictures of what the hedge
looked like to show it was not drastically
impeding the sidewalk. lfl had notice I would
have explained this was a problem I inherited
from the previous homeowners, and that l was
avtively working on trimming it back so it did not
kill my hedge.

I'm hoping we can work together to come up with
a solution for this problem. I can be reached at
any time at 289-231-6090.

l was asked by Claire Doble to send an email in,
l have been dealing with her and Paul
Lagrandeur in regards to this matter. But have
been informed it needs to go to council

Thank you for your time,

Douglas Cole Fox

146 Simcoe St. Beaverton On
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From: Cole Fox 
To: Brock General 
Cc: Claire Doble 
Subject: Property damage, hedge 
Date: June 18, 2020 1:03:17 PM 

To Whom it may concern. 
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replacing my hedge. 
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to the point it will not grow back in. This not only 
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also allows excessive light to shine into my front 
windows from the arena across the street. On top 
of all of that it was trimmed leaving dangerous 
spikes that someone could hurt themselves on. 

I did not recieve any notice that my hedge was 
going to be cut. I have pictures of what the hedge 
looked like to show it was not drastically 
impeding the sidewalk. If I had notice I would 
have explained this was a problem I inherited 
from the previous homeowners, and that I was 
avtively working on trimming it back so it did not 
kill my hedge. 

I'm hoping we can work together to come up with 
a solution for this problem. I can be reached at 
any time at 289-231-6090. 

I was asked by Claire Doble to send an email in, 
I have been dealing with her and Paul 
Lagrandeur in regards to this matter. But have 
been informed it needs to go to council 

Thank you for your time, 

Douglas Cole Fox 

146 Simcoe St. Beaverton On 
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From: Bec Jamieson
To: Lesley Donnelly
Subject: FW: Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton - Canada Day
Date: June 19, 2020 10:16:32 AM
Attachments: imag_e001._png_
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Becky Jamieson
Clerk
The Corporation of the Township of Brock

W 1 Cameron Street East, PO. Box 10
Mi“ Cannington, Ontario, LOE 1E0

Tel: 705—432—2355, Ext. 240 | Toll—Free: 1—866—223—7668 | Fax: 705—432—3487
b'amieson@townshipofbrockca | townshipofbrockca | choosebrock.ca

This electronic message and all contents contain information from which may be privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from
disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, any
disclosure, copy, distribution or use of the contents ofthis message is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify
the sender immediately by return email and destroy the original message and all copies.

From: cjb77@eastlink.ca <cjb77@eastlink.ca>
Sent: June 19, 2020 8:37 AM
To: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca>
Cc: Gord Kirby <kirbythehandyman@gmail.com>
Subject: Fwd: Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton — Canada Day

Hello,

As my Husband Gord is at work today, he asked me to send this request to you.

Being under Quarantine, living in a brand new subdivision with no grass for the little people of our
subdivision we would like to brighten things up a little by hosting a Socially Distanced and
Responsible Block Party for everyone in our subdivision. We are requesting permission to
temporarily "block off" the very top North end of Terry Clayton Ave. Access would be granted to
people living in homes that are located at the top end. From approx 1pm to approx 10pm (breaks in
between for the little (and big people too) ones to nap.

I had difficulty attaching a flyer I printed for our neighbourhood. l'm copying and pasting the details.

Seven Meadows Canada Day Block Party

THIS IS A SOCIALLY DISTANCED AND RESPONSIBLE EVENT!!
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From: Becky Jamieson 
To: Lesley Donnelly 
Subject: FW: Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton - Canada Day 
Date: June 19, 2020 10:16:32 AM 
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Becky Jamieson 
Clerk 
The Corporation of the Township of Brock 
1 Cameron Street East, P.O. Box 10 
Cannington, Ontario, L0E 1E0 
Tel: 705-432-2355, Ext. 240 | Toll-Free: 1-866-223-7668 | Fax: 705-432-3487 
bjamieson@townshipofbrock.ca | townshipofbrock.ca | choosebrock.ca 

This electronic message and all contents contain information from which may be privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from 
disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, any 
disclosure, copy, distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify 
the sender immediately by return email and destroy the original message and all copies. 

From: cjb77@eastlink.ca <cjb77@eastlink.ca> 
Sent: June 19, 2020 8:37 AM 
To: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca> 
Cc: Gord Kirby <kirbythehandyman@gmail.com> 
Subject: Fwd: Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton - Canada Day 

Hello, 

As my Husband Gord is at work today, he asked me to send this request to you. 

Being under Quarantine, living in a brand new subdivision with no grass for the little people of our 
subdivision we would like to brighten things up a little by hosting a Socially Distanced and 
Responsible Block Party for everyone in our subdivision. We are requesting permission to 
temporarily "block off" the very top North end of Terry Clayton Ave. Access would be granted to 
people living in homes that are located at the top end. From approx 1pm to approx 10pm (breaks in 
between for the little (and big people too) ones to nap. 

I had difficulty attaching a flyer I printed for our neighbourhood. I'm copying and pasting the details. 

Seven Meadows Canada Day Block Party 

THIS IS A SOCIALLY DISTANCED AND RESPONSIBLE EVENT!! 
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When: Wednesday July 1, 2020

Time: YOUR CHOICE”

Where: Your house! Your Drivewayll

Blue Willow Events will be located at the Very North end of Terry Clayton Ave to
provide music. Requests welcome.

Weather permitting; from approx 1pm to approx 10pm.

***SORRY, no music with profanity will be played. ***

Celebrate your way!! Throw the garage doors up, bring out your BBQ, chairs, games
for the kids etc. Do your gardening, wash your car, suntan or dance like nobody's
watching. It's up to you!! Everyone can celebrate in their own driveways or mix and

mingle at their own discretion and risk.

Questions? Concerns? Send either Gord or myself a private message or post in our
facebook group!!

We are having problems with people speeding and spinning their wheels and not paying attention to
the little people that are playing. We would like to deter that somewhat with the barriers.

Thank you for your consideration. Should you have questions, please feel free to contact my
husband Gord Kirby (owner of Blue Willow Events DJ & Event Planning) at 705 341 1394.

Kind Regards,
Gord Kirby and Cheryl Beckett

Thank you for everything you have done for our communities in Brock. Stay safe and stay
#DurhamStrong
—————————— Forwarded message ——————————
From: Gord Kirby < ord bluewillowevents.net>
Date: Jun. 19, 2020 8:04 am.
Subject: Fwd: Terry Clayton Avenue, Beaverton — Canada Day
To: My Wife <c'b77 eastlink.ca>
Cc:

—————————— Forwarded message —————————
From: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson townshi ofbrock.ca>
Date: Fri., Jun. 19, 2020, 7:14 am.
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When: Wednesday July 1, 2020 

Time: YOUR CHOICE!! 

Where: Your house! Your Driveway!! 

Blue Willow Events will be located at the Very North end of Terry Clayton Ave to 
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